INTER	 	
OFFICE	M	EMO
OFFICE	<b></b> ∀	

## OFFICE OF THE MAYOR

To:

John Pick

From:

Loré L. Chambers, MBA LLC

Subject:

Appointment & Reappointments to the Marina Committee

Date:

February 8, 2005

The following persons have expressed an interest in being appointed and reappointed by the Mayor to the Marina Committee:

Appointment

Jane Youngk

Reappointments

J. Stacy Hart & Karl Glover

Attached are letters of interest and resumes for the candidates.

Please forward this information on to the City Council so it may be placed on their agenda for the meeting on February 14, 2005. Please let me know if you have any questions.

Attachments

CC: Mayor Tilghman John Jacobs

1

## RESOLUTION NO. 1202

BE IT RESOLVED by the City Council of the City of Salisbury, Maryland that the following individual is appointed to the Marina Committee for the term ending as indicated:

Name	Term Ending
Jane Youngk	1/07

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED that the following individuals are reappointed to the Marina Committee for terms ending as indicated:

Name	<u>Term Ending</u>
Karl Glover	1/07
J. Stacy Hart	1/07

The above resolution was introduced, read and passed at the regular meeting of the Council of the City of Salisbury held on the 14<sup>th</sup> day of February 2005.

Brenda J. Colegrove Michael P. Dunn
CITY CLERK COUNCIL PRESIDENT

APPROVED BY ME THIS
\_\_\_\_\_\_day of February 2005

Barrie P. Tilghman MAYOR

February 3, 2005 6022 Gloucester Court Salisbury, Maryland 21801 410-749-3303

Mayor Barrie Parsons Tilghman City of Salisbury North Division Street Salisbury, Maryland 21801

Dear Mayor Tilghman;

I understand there is an opening on the Port of Salisbury Marina Commission. I would be very honored to fill that position. I was on the Marina Commission in the late 1980s and then had to resign due to having to move to Smithfield, Virginia as my husband, Paul, had a job transfer.

As a native of Salisbury, I have always had an interest in the growth and progress of the City of Salisbury. The Marina is a vital part of the City, often the first impression that some people have of Salisbury.

We have had a boat in the Marina for many years, and presently have a 43 ft. sailboat, "Mamie," berthed there. We have had the enjoyment and opportunity of meeting many interesting folks who travel the 18 miles up the Wicomico River from many faraway locations. They come here to spend their money at Salisbury's many business establishments.

My family has had a history of public service to the area, going back to the Great Fire of Salisbury in the year 1886, when my Great Grandfather Fred A. Grier, Sr. came here to fight the fire and ended up moving here and raised his family here. His son, Fred A. Grier Jr., became the Fire Chief and Fire Marshall in Salisbury. He also served on the City Council. He had many positions of appointment that he served for the City of Salisbury.

I have always been interested in the future of Salisbury. I feel that I am qualified for the position on the Marina Commission in part because of my many years of boating experience. If the Marina is privatized, I

think more than ever that the Marina needs to have its operations overseen.

Thank-You for Your consideration, Respectfully and Sincerely Yours,

Jane Riggin Youngk

30315 Zion Road Salisbury, MD 21804 January 7, 2003

Office of the Mayor City of Salisbury P.O. Box 4118 Salisbury, MD 21803-4118

Re: Marina Committee

Dear Mayor and Council:

My current term as a member of the Marina Committee expires this month. I am writing to express my continued interest in being a member of the Marina Committee.

My desire to remain on Salisbury's Marina Committee is based on my personal interest in the community. In the time spent working with other members of the Committee, I feel that I have been able to provide my professional opinion to assist the group in their decision-making processes. It was a pleasure representing the Committee at the Marina's summer picnic in July.

I have enjoyed being a part of the Marina Committee over the past two years and am looking forward to serving the community in the coming years. I have enclosed my resume for your review.

Sincerely,

J. Stacey Hart, P.E.

# J. Stacey Hart, P.E. <u>President</u>

#### **EDUCATION**

B.S. Civil Engineering, 1992 University of Maryland

M.B.A. 1996 Wilmington College

#### REGISTRATIONS

- P.E. MD # 22798
- P.E. DE # 10755
- P.E. VA # 32967
- P.E. NCEES # 16066

#### **MEMBERSHIPS**

- American Society of Civil Engineers
- American Planning Association

#### **CIVIC ORGANIZATIONS**

- · Salisbury Jaycees
- Salisbury Marina Commission (Board Member)
- Friends of Recreation and Parks (Board Member)
- Salisbury Area Chamber of Commerce
- Ocean City Chamber of Commerce

#### PROFESSIONAL SUMMARY

Ms. Hart has over 10 years of experience in site design and civil engineering. Major areas of responsibility have included the design and management of engineering projects on the Eastern Shore. She is the former manager of a large multi-disciplined firm's Salisbury Engineering Department, where she managed many commercial projects. Design responsibilities have included all aspects of site development, including stormwater management, grading, sediment control, utilities, including lift station design and analysis, drainage, roads and parking lots.

### SPECIAL PROJECT EXPERIENCE

- Goose Creek Subdivision, Salisbury, MD designed the drainage and stormwater management of this 12 lot subdivision in Wicomico County.
- Nottingham Woods Dam Improvements, Salisbury, MD

   performed the surveying and design for the improvements
   to an existing inadequate stormwater structure for
   Wicomico County Department of Public Works.
- New and Living Way Apostolic Church, Sharptown, MD

   site design, including stormwater management, grading,
   and sediment control for a new 5500 square foot church
   with proposed 5500 square foot addition.
- Airport Self Storage, Salisbury, MD site design for proposed mini storage facility located on Mt. Hermon Road. State Highway entrance included hydraulic analysis.
- PRMC Outpatient Facility, Salisbury, MD Project Engineer for site design of new facility on Business Route. Site design included stormwater, grading, sediment and utilities. Project required coordination with City of Salisbury and State Highway. (work performed while employed with another firm)
- Wor-Wic Community College, Salisbury, MD Project Engineer on many phases, including the Allied Health and Science and Criminal Justice Buildings. Design of the site as well as parking lots, 68,000 gallon water storage tank, new service road and analysis of the proposed sanitary sewer and water connections with the City of Salisbury. (work performed while employed with other firms)
- UMES Dorm Facility, Princess Anne, MD Project Engineer for site design of new dorm facility on the UMES campus. Design included stormwater and sediment control which had to be reviewed and permitted through the Maryland Department of the Environment (MDE). (work performed while employed with another firm)

# KARL W. GLOVER, MPM, CPA

Management Consulting \* Strategic Planning
Tax Planning \* Preparation \* Electronic Filing
Representation Before The IRS \* Examination Through Appeals
27790 Island Drive, Salisbury, MD 21801
Telephone (410) 219-3600 \* Fax (410) 546-0984

February3, 2004

City of Salisbury .
Office of the Mayor
125 N. Division Street
Salisbury, MD 21801-4940

Subject: Search for a Marina Commission Member

#### Gentlemen:

I recently retired from eighteen years in the Internal Revenue Service. Prior to that, I developed a marina and boat dealership in the Pittsburgh, PA. area. I built buildings, launching facilities, docks, etc., and developed the business into one of the best in Western Pennsylvania, receiving many dealership awards for excellence in management and customer service. I offered dockage, gasoline, boating parts and accessories, and marine sales and repair services. I belonged to the national and local branches of the Marine Retailers Association of America, served on the board of the Pittsburgh Tri Rivers Marine Trade Association for fifteen years, and for one year, managed the Pittsburgh Boat Show for this association. I also served on dealer advisory boards for major suppliers including Brunswick and Chrysler Corporations.

My education includes a Bachelor of Science in Finance and a Master of Public Management. Additionally, I have sixteen credits in real and personal property appraisal, twelve credits in property and casualty insurance, and twelve PhD. credits in budgeting, economics and finance.

I currently keep abreast of the developments in the marine and marina industries, and receive the Marina Association and Boat & Motor Dealer publications. It would be an honor and a pleasure to serve on the Salisbury Marina Commission. I know I could contribute to the success and further development of the marina facilities in Salisbury.

I look forward to meeting with you to discuss this opportunity. I may be reached at the above address or telephone number.

Sincerely\_yours.

Karl W. Glover



Business Solutions for the Boating Trade

Making a success out of every situation

Boat&Motor 2003 l)ealei

Marine

Boats & Accessories



Janice Gordon, publisher of Boat & Motor Dealer magazine, presents leff and Robbie Yow with the 2003 Dealer of the Year Award.

1880RY MD 21801-2352 MO CINETS! 062

MRAA's convention gets high marks **p.** 3

**Discover Boating** aims to "Grow Boating"

New ladder design p. 12

p. 5

Trailer safety is the main selling point

**Technical Corner:** The pros and cons of engine rebuilds

Trim tabs' huge market potential

Battery guru's guide to profits

p. 25

p. 21

p. 23